St Helen’s Residents Association

Open Meeting 30th June 2012

St Helens Church Hall W10

Present

Henry Peterson, Chair
Margaret Tyler, Treasurer

Tania Martin, Secretary

Councillors Judith Blakeman and Pat Healey

About 50 association members

NHS consultation on hospital A&E closures
Consultation starting next week on potential hospital closures from NW London over to Ealing.  The local hospitals that are affected are Hammersmith, Charing Cross and St Mary’s.  It looks like the preferred option will be to recategorise as ‘major’ hospitals, ‘specialist’ hospitals and ‘local’ hospitals with no A&E.  As a result, Charring Cross and Hammersmith would lose their A&E, leaving St Marys and Chelsea & Westminster as major hospitals .  St Charles not affected, as it does not have A&E and minor injuries will still continue.  H&F council is very opposed to the threat of closure at Charing Cross.  There is an online petition, and Andy Slaughter (Labour MP for Hammersmith) has started his own campaign.

Pat Healey, Labour ward councillor for St Charles Ward clarified the situation.  There 8 London boroughs that are affected. – This is part of improving out-of-hospital care, so that people go to their primary care for treatment rather than A&E.   The NHS has been given less money and is trying to find ways to treat people in the community rather than in hospital A&E, which costs much more.

Ruth Hilary asked about time scale.  Henry Peterson said further details were on the official NHS website.  In the next SHRA newsletter there will be links as to where to send your response.
Imperial West development
SHRA have been battling for 18 months to get changes to the second phase of Imperial West, with its 35 and 16 storey buildings.  The development will have a serious impact on traffic and local infrastructures.  Also, Helical Bar is now set to build a 35 tower on the other side of the A40/Westway.  
The decision process on Imperial West has been delayed as a result of our efforts and the London Mayoral elections.   H&F has 3 planning meetings in July, but we are not sure if the application will go to any of these. 

Several successful campaigns strengthen our position.   Shopkeepers at Shepherds Bush Market have won a case against developers and redevelopment in Earls Court has been challenged via judicial review.

There is a potential avenue of legal challenge against the Imperial West Phase 2, and planning decisions may get pushed back again.  We will keep you notified on the website at www.imperialfolly.org.uk.
The association’s ‘Right to Light campaign’ might also have some weight.   A consultant was hired to assess the loss of light and shadow cast by the proposed building and it appears that the letter that she sent to LBHF did contribute to the delay in a decision.  

There is also likely to be a loss of satellite and terrestrial reception in the shadow of the tower.

Ruth Hilary stressed that is was crucial for as many members as possible to go along to the Planning Committee Meeting.  LBHF do not allow the public to speak at these meetings, but if there is a large show of people the councillors might take the opposition seriously.  We will notify members, and put  details on the meeting on the  notice board 
Henry Peterson is writing to the Leader of H&F and the Mayor of London  and even if the application is passed, there will be a further 3 months when there is scope for legal challenge.

Ruth Hilary and Henry Peterson had attended a conference on the development of the White City Opportunity Area from Westfield up to Westway.   With four sites involved, this is a massive area of development, that will have office/shopping and residential, which raises concern on the impact on roads, transport and local infrastructures.  RH reminded us that Imperial is just a start of the planning process for the whole area. 
Photos are currently being taken on North Pole Road/Wood Lane to assess the traffic flow, as this is our only way out of our area, and gets gridlocked.  This information will be used against Imperial and the ongoing developments.
North Pole Pub
There are rumours that The North Pole Pub is going to turn into a Sainsbury’s Local.  Sainsbury’s has looked at the building, but as of now there are no firm plans and Cllr Palmer hasn’t heard any more definite information.   Nick Clark has gathered 2000 signatures on a petition against any such proposal,  but the Council can’t do anything to stop the pub turning into a supermarket as no change of use is involved (in planning terms).

Such a use will have a negative impact on the local shops.   Noted that Baz’s sales on St Helens Gardens have gone down as people use the local Sainsbury’s.  Ruth Hilary has heard that Sainsbury’s is looking for a location in N Ken for another Sainsbury’s Local – and have a target to put another one in this area. 
Cllr Judith Blakeman said there is also going to be a new Tesco Metro by Latimer Road Station

TNT pilot mail delivery

TNT has been doing a small pilot in our area as an alternative delivery to Royal Mail.  TNT do not have stamps, no post boxes as it handles business mail only.  The mail is not time bound, if the letter cannot be delivered they will redeliver the next day etc. 

This is a consultation period so any feedback will be important.  You can send comments through to their website – TNT Post Delivery.

Hospitals are thought to be using the TNT service for appointments.  However the TNT postal staff don’t know the areas thoroughly and wrongly deliver.     

Judith Blakeman said that letters for flats have just been dumped and that there is massive dissatisfaction expressed at Council meetings.

SHRA will contact NHS, who are thought to be planning to use this service for appointment letters etc, to alert them to the fact that letters go astray.  SHRA will also let people know through the newsletter that they need to comment.
Neighbourhood Forum

SHRA is suggesting that an application is submitted to establish a Neighbourhood Forum for the area.  The idea is that this would include the Eynham Road area, down to the Westway, and the areas out to Dalgarno Gardens and St Marks Road, which are not presently covered by SHRA.  The Forum would have more powers in planning, more clout with the Council and membership would include all residents and all those who conduct business in the area.  There will be a separate Management Committee from SHRA that will be formed at an inaugural meeting in the Autumn.
This Committee will put together a neighbourhood plan.  Norland is one of the first such Forums in the country and is focusing on updating Conservation issues.   The Forum can allocate areas within a plan and decide if more housing or more business is needed.  The Forum gets together a plan that has to be checked by independent planning inspector, then this goes to a local referendum and would need 50% support to be adopted.

The proposed underpass from Wood Lane to Latimer Road – some think it will give quicker access to the Tube on Wood Lane, others that it would encourage problems coming into the area.  Whatever happens, it will be H&F and RBKC who will decide and they are still keen to do it.

Traffic –  we want to see Imperial live up to their promises and not separate themselves from local community.

Latimer Road – change is needed here, as there are quite a lot of empty offices/units.  The proposed underpass could mean a lot more pedestrian traffic would come through the area, which would be good for all.
Updating Conservation Policy – this would be another aspect of the plan

Infrastructure - sewers are of concern as the flash floods escalate.   Thames Water says all is fine and that such flooding is a 30 year event.   At the moment all surface water and sewage goes into Counters Creek drainage system, for which a major upgrade is needed.

Cross Rail – still waiting to hear whether there will be a station at Kensal Rise (Portobello North).  The Council is getting more optimistic.  It is planned to be by the gasworks, and will take you into Central London in 8 mins flat.  The line will only go east.
Sainsbury’s will be relocated as part of the Kensal redevelopment.
Henry Peterson wants to make sure that the proposed Neighbourhood Forum area makes sense as a neighbourhood that shares transport links , same demographic and type of building.  Dalgarno Neighbourhood Trust,  Ladbroke  Association, and Norland Conservation Society have been consulted.   Are we are treading too much on other’s toes, please let us know if we are.  Should the area include the Latymer Playing Fields as there are rumours that developers have got their eye on it for hospital relocation.
The Forum will be a lot of work and we will need financial support.

Princess Louise Hospital redevelopment  – there is approved planning for relatively low rise buildings, but the developer has yet to sort out his finances
Ruth Hilary – we are trying to protect the backland areas and the idea of the Forum is to get a consensus  of the things we want to see happening and things we don’t want to see happening.

Henry Peterson – this is part of London where there are lots of activity going on, but Latimer stuck as an employment zone with nothing much happing.  Hence the need to address this.

Andrew Hanson – Latimer road is a employment road and is intimidating at night, but active use of ground floor level  would be good and increased height level of buildings could act as a barrier against the train line. 

Andrew Hanson – has any survey been done into noise reflected off Imperial buildings?
Ruth Hilary– The Ark in Hammersmith caused serious noise problem with reflected noise.  There is no known study of reflected noise from the Imperial proposals
Henry Peterson– Latimer Road could have a live/work theme.

Queries over a further advertising tower proposed on strip of railway land?  HP hopes the council has refused – needs to check

Query whether a new railway station on the North London line is going in at North Pole, where there used to be one?  Ruth Hilary said that in the RBKC Local Development Framework it was a possibility.

A show of hands gave a big majority for supporting the idea of a Neighbourhood Forum.
Credit Card Scam
There is a Credit Card Scam that HP has been alerted to by the Police.  You will receive a phone call that your card is being compromised and will be told that someone will come and pick up your credit card.   They will then ring you back to get pin numbers etc. 

Other Business  
Could we have Play Streets, or controlled speed on the next Agenda, as cars drive very fast down Wallingford and Highlever Roads and pose a serious threat to local children and those at Oxford Gardens School.
There is a new development Kensal Rise– could we learn some more about it?  There is a meeting on 16th July about the Kensal development which HP will attend.
There will be a further CPEG (Community Police Engagement Group) meeting at the Lighthouse.

Could we put the Station at North Pole on next agenda–it was decommissioned in 1940 and goes to Clapham Junction, it would provide North and South Link as well as opening up the area.  Judith Blakeman said that – council/councillors will put that back in as a suggestion, however it is in H&F rather than RBKC .
